






























MElO

Dear Mr. Dave Harris 

Re: The Ongoing Discussion About Chatham Docks in the 

2 G OCT 2023 

I am writing to voice my concerns and hopes regarding the status of Chatham Docks in the 

forthcoming Medway Council Local Plan. With a deep conriection to the Medway region, I believe it 

is essential that the Local Plan secures the future of Chatham' Docks as a vital industrial and 

employment centre. 

While the demand for additional housing in Medway is evident, it is crucial that this 

development does not come at the cost of existing jobs. Chatham Docks are a significant contributor 

to Medway's economy, generating an annual turnover exceeding £250,000,000 and providing direct 

employment to 800 individuals, with an additional 1,400 jobs being supported through various 

supply chains. These positions offer salaries that surpass the Medway average, making them a key 

source of income for many local residents. Notable businesses at Chatham Docks include 

ArcelorMittal Kent Wire, specialized recycling firms like Street Fuels, ship stevedoring services such as 

Total Ship Services, and several ship repair companies. The majority of the workforce at the Docks is 

drawn from the local community. 

In our current age of heightened environmental awareness, it is important to acknowledge 

that Chatham Docks also contribute to environmental benefits through the transportation of goods 

by water. Currently, there are around 180 ship movements at the Docks each year, a number that 

holds significant potential for future growth. The closure of Chatham Docks would result in a 

significant 300% reduction in air quality, a matter of serious concern. Furthermore, the closure would 

eliminate the only commercial non-tidal basin berth in Kent, and relocating to Sheerness would not 

be a practical alternative due to the associated costs. 

In conclusion, it is of utmost importance that Chatham Docks remain operational as a 

fundamental component of the Local Plan moving forward. The Docks have the potential for 

expansion to accommodate additional manufacturing, provided that Peel Land & Property refrains 

from reserving portions of the Dock for high-cost commuter housing. 

We respectfully implore Medway Council to maintain the existing planning safeguards in the 

new Local Plan for Medway, which have been instrumental in preserving the livelihoods of the many 

individuals who rely on Chatham Docks for their employment and well-being. 

Yours sincerely, 




























































	P.1 
	P.2
	P.3 
	P.4 
	P.5 Delphini Ltd
	P.6 
	P.7 
	P.8 
	P.9 
	P.10
	P.11 
	P.12 
	P.13 
	P.14 
	P.15 
	P.16 
	P.17 
	P.18
	P.19 
	P.20 
	P.21 
	P.22
	P.23 
	P.24 
	P.25 
	P.26 
	P.27 Altec Extrusions Ltd
	P.28 
	P.29 
	P.30 
	P.31 P.D.K Engineering Ltd
	P.32 
	P.33 
	P.34 
	P.35 



